
 

 

Homicide Investigation Battlefield Park Road 
 

(Henrico County, Va.) – Henrico Police is investigating a homicide that occurred Friday night in the Varina 
District. 
 
On Friday, January 5, 2024, at approximately 8:23 p.m., Henrico Police responded to the 8300 block of 
Battlefield Park Road for a single vehicle accident. As officers were enroute to the location, information 
about a shooting at that address was reported. Once on scene, officers located one adult male in the 
driver’s seat with apparent gunshot wounds.  He was transported to an area hospital where he succumbed 
to his injuries that evening. The victim has been identified as Terell Crosson, Jr. 18, of Henrico.  
 
Currently, detectives are following up on leads in this investigation.  
 
Anyone with information about this homicide is asked to contact Det. J. Rosser at (804) 501-5000. You can 
also submit tips via Crime Stoppers at (804) 780-1000 or by using P3tips.com; both methods are 
anonymous. 
 

CONTACT  

Lt. Amy Kelley, Office of Public Affairs 
Amy.Kelley@henrico.us 
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